
Twin Rivers Paddle Club





CRAVEN COUNTY 

PARKS AND RECREATION


1821 Old Airport Road, New Bern, N.C. 28562


MEETING MINUTES

May 11, 2021


President:  Randy Siler opened the meeting in person, for the first time in more than year, at a shelter in 
Creekside Park at 6:04 p.m. with ten members attending.


Vice President: Mark Krcmar said that the paddle class this month on Thursday evenings needs club members to 
work personally with the students, especially younger ones.


Treasurer: Mary Traina emailed a separate report indicating a balance of $4314.  There are 90 paid members 
including household memberships.


Secretary:                 See Communications next paragraph.


Communications: Mike Murrie said that he continues to learn the web site and review its contents.  He’ll try to 
keep current announcements about upcoming events on the home page.  He has identified about 75 emails on 
the Google Groups list that no longer seem to be paying members, and he will remove those addresses if there’s 
no objection.  Those at the meeting encouraged him to go ahead and drop the addresses as had been discussed 
in previous meetings.  


Craven County Parks and Recreation: Chris Worsinger showed plans for dock upgrade at Creekside Park [included 
with these minutes].  He said the improvements should increase accessibility.  They include a floating platform 
with ramp.  The improvements would not protrude into the water as the plans indicate.  There will be a meeting 
possibly in July to finalize plans.  

Chris said there is no longer need to the club to help fund the dock upgrade, but more boats would be helpful.  
The current nine boats, originally provided by Sound Rivers,  are old, and more are needed, either used or 
purchased new.  In addition to the class in May, boats are used by scouts for cleanup, by Randy’s class in May, 
and by county employees at special events.  Chris indicated that Parks and Rec would like to have more paddle 
instruction, perhaps more one-day classes for those who want a brief introduction.  


 Old Business:


Past padles and events: 

- The beginning kayak class underway on Thursday evenings this month at Creekside Park.  First session was on 
land.  This Thursday students will take to the water.  Final classes are May 20 and 27. Terry needs volunteers to 
help. 

- Goose Creek paddle on May 1 had 27 participants including about 20 who camped during the weekend. 

- Greg Bachand called a pickup paddle on Brices Creek on May 8 with three participating.




New Business:


Upcoming paddles and events:

- Rick Tollman called a pickup paddle for Saturday May 15 on the White Oak River at Haywood Landing south of 

Maysville.

- Randy expects to have his students paddle in late May but details are incomplete. He needs extra boats and 

help from club members. 


There was discussion about continuing in-person meetings.  Chris said  outside groups still cannot meet at the 
parks department offices.  Randy set the June 8 meeting again at 6 p.m. at Congleton Pavilion at Creekside Park.


Terry was not present for safety presentation. 


Meeting adjourned  6:40 p.m.


Michael Murrie, Secretary


NEXT MEETING: Tuesday, 6:00 p.m. June 8, at Congleton Pavilion, 
Creekside Park. 
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